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Dear Customer: 
 
Beginning March 16th, the southeastern portion of the MacArthur BART Station parking lot which has been 
closed for construction will reopen for daily self-parking. Once the southeastern parking area is reopened, 
an area within the northeastern parking lot will close for approximately 6 weeks for additional soil 
remediation work. During this time, the eastern parking lot driveway to and from 40th Street will be closed 
and the exit to West MacArthur Blvd. will reopen (see map on the back of this bulletin). 
 
In addition, contractors will also build a new access ramp between the parking lot and 40th Street for 
access to the Station. This ramp will provide an accessible connection from the parking lot to 40th Street 
and will also serve as the primary access path between the parking lot and MacArthur Station during later 
phases of construction. 
 
As noted in earlier bulletins, the Apgar parking lot access is closed and will not reopen. The West 
MacArthur Blvd parking lot entrance and exit has also been closed; however southbound vehicular, bicycle 
and pedestrian access will remain open for several more months until the next phase of the transit village 
construction. As noted above, an exit from the parking lot to West MacArthur Blvd. will reopen during the 
period when the eastern parking lot driveway to and from 40th Street is closed. 
 
Given the increased number of self parking stalls, the assisted parking operation will end when the 
southeastern portion of the parking lot opens on March 16th. Please note that the assisted parking 
operation will come back later in the year when construction begins on the first residential housing project. 
 
We will continue to issue additional bulletins regarding construction improvements to update you about 
upcoming changes. Current and prior bulletins, as well as additional information regarding the project can be 
viewed at http://macarthurstation.com or by contacting MacArthur Transit Community Partners at 
 (510) 619-9855. 
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If you need language assistance services, please call BART’s Transit Information Center at (510) 465-2278. 
 
如果需要语言帮助服务，请拨打 BART Transit（快速交通）信息中心，电话号码为 (510) 465-2278。 
 
통역이 필요하시면, BART 수송 정보 센터 (510) 465-2278로 전화해 주십시오. 
 
Si necesita servicios de asistencia de idioma, llame al centro de información de tránsito del BART al (510) 465-2278. 
 
Nếu quý vị cần các dịch vụ trợ giúp ngôn ngữ, xin gọi cho Trung Tâm Thông Tin Chuyên Chở Công Cộng của BART tại số 
(510) 465-2278. 
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